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What is a Substantive Change?

A substantive change is defined by the Southern 
Association of Colleges and Schools Commission 
on Colleges (SACSCOC) as a significant 
modification or expansion of the nature and 
scope of an accredited institution.

Institutions are required to notify the SACSCOC, 
and in some cases seek approval, for substantive 
changes prior to their implementation.



What does this mean for me?

University personnel should be familiar with what 
constitutes a substantive change and report any 
changes, in advance, that might be considered a 
substantive change to the SACSCOC liaison so 
that timely SACSCOC reporting can occur.



Why does this matter?

There are significant consequences for failing to 
appropriately notify or seek SACSCOC approval for 
substantive changes.  Potential consequences include:
 Loss of Title IV Funding
 Repayment of monies received from the U.S. Department of 

Education for programs related to the unreported substantive 
change

 Sanctions or removal from membership of the SACSCOC



What types of changes are 
considered substantive?

 Adding coursework or programs at a different level than what is 
currently approved
 Ex. – SHSU adding associate degrees

 Expanding degree programs that differ significantly from what is 
currently approved
 Ex. – SHSU adding a Doctor of Engineering degree

 Adding joint or dual degree programs
 Adding off-campus sites where 50% or more of a degree program is 

offered
 Adding programs to previously approved off-campus sites



What types of changes are 
considered Substantive? (cont.)

 Altering significantly the length of a program
 Ex. – Increasing the length of a master’s program from 30 SCH to 48 SCH

 Acquiring any program or site from another institution

For a complete listing of substantive changes, please review the 
SACSCOC policy, “Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited 
Institutions”

http://sacscoc.org/policies.asp


What is the timeline for reporting 
substantive changes?

Depending upon the type of substantive change, the timeline for 
reporting them varies.  For most substantive changes, notification or 
approval must occur prior to implementation, with some changes 
requiring a 6 month advance notification or approval.

The SACSCOC policy, “Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited 
Institutions,” details specific notification and approval timelines for 
each change type.

http://sacscoc.org/policies.asp


Where can I find additional 
information?

The Office of Academic Planning and Assessment provides 
information relating to substantive changes on its website.  



Questions?

If you have questions, or if you’re not sure if an upcoming 
change is considered substantive, please contact the SHSU 
SACSCOC liaison.

Somer Franklin
SACSCOC Liaison
Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs
Academic Planning and Assessment
Administration Building, Suite 208
(936) 294-1009
somer@shsu.edu
shsu.edu/dept/planningassessment

mailto:somer@shsu.edu

	Substantive Change�Updated March 12, 2015
	What is a Substantive Change?
	What does this mean for me?
	Why does this matter?
	What types of changes are considered substantive?
	What types of changes are considered Substantive? (cont.)
	What is the timeline for reporting substantive changes?
	Where can I find additional information?
	Questions?

